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 BROADMEADOW SPECIAL SCHOOL    P.E. & SPORTS FUNDING Evaluation and Impact of 2021/22 

 

FUNDING 

 

SWIMMING DATA JULY 2022 

 

 

 

Total amount carried over from 2019/20 £0 

Total amount allocated for 2020/21 £16,340 

How much (if any) do you intend to carry over from this total fund into 2021/22? £64 

Total amount allocated for 2021/22 £16,460 + £64 = £16,524 

Total amount of funding for 2021/22. To be spent and reported on by 31st July 2022. £16,524  

Total spent by July 31st 2022 £16,534 

 

Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water safety. 

 
N.B. Complete this section to your best ability. For example you might have practised safe self-rescue techniques on 
dry land which you can then transfer to the pool when school swimming restarts. 
Due to exceptional circumstances priority should be given to ensuring that pupils can perform safe self rescue 
even if they do not fully meet the first two requirements of the NC programme of study 

Pupils are encouraged to safely enter and exit the 
pool; they are taught basic water safety skills in line 
with their age and abilities.  

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at 
least 25 metres? 
N.B. Even though your pupils may swim in another year please report on their attainment on leaving primary 
school at the end of the summer term 2021. 

Please see note above 

N/A – pupils attending Broadmeadow from September 
2021-22 are aged from 3 – 8 years, with severe and 
complex learning difficulties. However developing a 
love of water and the impact it can have on each 
child’s wellbeing is a priority and ensuring that they 
can play confidently in the water with support. 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort use a range of strokes effectively [for example, front crawl, 
backstroke and breaststroke]?       Please see note above 

N/A – see comment above – we have no Year 6 pupils. 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations? N/A – see comment above – we have no year 6 pupils. 

Schools can choose to use the Primary PE and sport premium to provide additional provision for swimming but this 
must be for activity over and above the national curriculum requirements. Have you used it in this way? 

No 
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ANNUAL SPEND AND IMPACT 2021/22 

Academic Year: 2021/22 Total fund allocated: £16,460 

Carry forward from 2020/21: £64 

Total spent: £16,534 

Carry forward 22/23: £0 

Date Updated:  July 2022 

Key indicator 1: The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that primary school children 
undertake at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school 

School focus with clarity on 
intended impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
expenditure: 

Evidence and impact: 

To inspire children and young people 

to develop and lead healthy, active 

lifestyles within and beyond school. 

 

 

Review, plan, organise and 

coordinate the delivery of 

opportunities for the whole school 

community to be more physically 

active, ensuring all children 

(including less active, more 

vulnerable pupils) achieve at least 

30 minutes of physical activity and 

engage in healthy lifestyles across 

the whole school day, including 

greater opportunities for learning 

outdoors. 

Wild tribe 

training - £720 

plus 2 days cover 

costs @ £14 per 

hour = £336 

 Through Wild tribe activities, Forest School, yoga and sensory 

snacks, pupils’ wellbeing has improves, as evidenced through BM 

levels in PSED and Relationships and in a reduction of behaviour 

related incidents – monitored termly.     

 

Key indicator 2: The profile of PE and sport being raised across the school as a tool for whole school improvement 

School focus with clarity on 
intended impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
expenditure: 

Evidence and impact: 

 To engage children (and all members 

of the school community) in 

developing a healthy lifestyle both in 

school and out, through developing a 

positive attitude towards physical 

exercise.   
 

To increase access to and encourage 

high quality physical activity before, 

Increased weekly opportunities for 

identified pupils to participate in 

rebound therapy. 

 

 

 

 

Increased weekly opportunities for 

identified pupils to participate in 

Staff salary –  

£7,840 

 

Cost of 

swimming 

sessions: £1,800 

 

Rebound training 

Pupils have progressed  through the award system for Rebound 

Therapy which is supporting their engagement and 

understanding.  

 

 

 

 

Pupils have shown considerable progress through the school’s 

own swimming programme. 
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during and after school.   
 

To encourage children to have fun 

and enjoy physical exercise, taking 

into account the needs and interests of 

all children, thereby creating a 

positive legacy for the future.  

additional swimming sessions. 

 

Increased opportunities for pupils 

to engage in structured outdoor 

active play sessions. 

£246 x 4 staff = 

£984 

Plus 2 days 

cover £616 

 

 

Pupils are learning to share, take turns, develop ball skills and an 

understanding of team games. 

Key indicator 3: Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport 

School focus with clarity on intended 
impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: 

To increase staff confidence and 

expertise when assessing and planning 

next steps for learning in Rebound, 

swimming and P.E. activities 

 Subject leader meetings to 

monitor, moderate  and evaluate 

assessment, planning, schemes of 

work for swimming, rebound and 

Physical Development.  

Classes have identified joint 

weekly planning meetings. 

Monitoring by P.E. lead and SLT 

to ensure assessments are accurate 

and next steps are appropriate and 

relevant. 

Staff planning 

and preparation 

time 3 hours per 

week x 39 weeks 

x £14.00 per hour 

=  £1,638 

Through programme of monitoring and collaborative working, 

staff are upskilled; pupil progress is at least good, as evidenced  

through BM assessment levels, through recorded observations 

and through certificates for swimming and rebound.   

Key indicator 4: Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils 

School focus with clarity on intended 
impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: 

Pupils experience and have 
opportunities to participate in a range 
of new and different physical 
activities 

Class visits to community 

physical activity centres such as 

Wolf Mountain and soft play 

centres. 

 

Visitors are invited into school for 

all children to observe and 

participate in a range of physical 

experiences, for example Tumble 

Tots and dance. 

£2,000 resource 

costs 

 

 

All pupils have accessed some community facilities, 

participating in new physical experiences,  gaining new skills in 

climbing, balance, co-ordination, co-operation.  

Reduction in anxieties when using public facilities. 

Pupils gained confidence and motivation to try out new 

experiences. 
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Key indicator 5: Increased participation in competitive sport 

School focus with clarity on intended 

impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 

allocated: 

Evidence and impact: 

To access local and county festivals 

and celebrations appropriate for 

children. 

 

Pupils achieve personal best which is 

appropriate competition given pupils 

degree of learning difficulty   across a 

range of planned physical activities. 

Sensory events at other schools 

 SMILE events through the 

county. 

 

School Sports Day to be held 

Summer Term 2022 to celebrate 

and evidence what the pupils have 

achieved and to inspire / motivate  

the parents to provide additional 

opportunities at home. 

£100 

 

 

 

£500 

 

No SMILE events have taken place this academic year.  

Instead all of Broadmeadow pupils participated in the city wide   

Queen’s Baton Relay to celebrate the Commonwealth games 

2022. 

 

 

 

Sports Day for each individual classes have been planned for and 

taken place, with the exception of one class – cancelled due to 

red weather warning for heat. 

P.E. Co-ordinator will evidence and demonstrate impact on 

health and wellbeing. 

 

 

 


